Dear Biology Lab Coordinators and Biology Faculty:


This summer at the annual meeting, we will be conducting a Major Workshop entitled “Teaching the Teacher: Introducing and Training TAs in Inquiry–Based Learning Methods.” In preparation for the workshop, we are seeking the assistance of all the ABLE members who are responsible for training and/or supervising biology lab TAs. We are conducting a survey to determine the baseline level of knowledge about concepts of inquiry based learning among biology TAs, and the extent to which they use inquiry based teaching methods in their lab courses. The survey is broken down into three parts: 

· Which teaching methods TAs actually use most often when teaching undergraduates.

· Which teaching methods TAs have experienced themselves while they were undergraduates.

· How well TAs understand the general principles and methods of inquiry–based instruction.

If you are thinking about attending our workshop at the ABLE conference, PLEASE have your TAs complete this pre–workshop survey. After attending the workshop and implementing any new methods, we will ask you to conduct the survey again, so that we can compare pre– and post–workshop data. This will help us evaluate the success of our workshop as well as the methods that we have found to be “best practices” at our own universities. These comparisons also will help you evaluate the success of any new methods you have implemented as a result of attending the workshop. 


Even if you are not planning on attending our workshop, we would still ask that you give out this survey to your TAs and return it. This will provide us with a larger pool of baseline data for comparisons.


Thank you in advance for helping us create our baseline dataset!

Which TAs are eligible to participate?

All TAs who teach biology labs in your department. It includes both undergraduate and graduate TAs, teaching in both introductory and upper level courses. 

How do I administer the survey?

There are two survey items. The first is a brief, 2–page Summary of Your Departmental Program. Please respond to these questions yourself. The second item is the main survey, titled Laboratory Teaching Methods Inventory to your TAs. Print out and photocopy the Methods Inventory, then give a copy to each TA in your program. The Methods Inventory has a cover page of its own, with instructions to the TAs and some general free–response questions that the TAs should answer as best they can. The rest of the survey has 3 parts. All three parts ask the TA to rate the same items, from three different points of view. After they have rated each item in each of the three parts, have the TAs return their surveys to you.  The TAs should NOT identify themselves on the sheet; all responses should be anonymous. 


Mail the 2–page Summary of Your Departmental Program and the inventories that your TAs completed to:


Dan Johnson

Dept. of Biology

Wake Forest University

Rm. 226 Winston Hall

Winston–Salem, NC 27109

The deadline for mailing in surveys is April 17, 2007. If you have questions, please feel free to call Kelly Bohrer at (937) 229-2155, Alma Ferrier at (859) 257–5489, or Dan Johnson at (336) 758–5320. 

How Will the Surveys and Data Be Handled?


When we receive your completed surveys, your program summary and inventory sheets will be marked with a six–digit random identifying code number. Once the data are transferred to a computer file, all further references will be by the ID number. Only aggregate scores will be used at the workshop, or reported in any future publications; your specific institutional data will not be made available to anyone else except you. You can request your data be withdrawn from use at any time. 
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